Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Association on Monday 21st November 2016, 7pm

PRESENT: 
Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (Chairman), John Freeman (Vice-Chairman), Lynne Baird, Eileen Bland, Julian Bland, Michelle Budden, Gillian Edwards, Cyndy Lloyd, Roger Moss, John Taylor, Bill Reynolds and Paula Williams
APOLOGIES: 
CW&Cs Cllrs Charles Fifield and Harry Tonge
IN ATTENDANCE: Jim Stockton (Clerk) 



John Wilson, (Weaverham Trust)


Graham Pickering, (Weaverham Trust)



Jane Sharples, (Weaverham Trust)

Cheshire West & Chester Cllr Paul Williams 
96.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)
John Wilson (Weaverham Trust) drew the Council’s attention to the problems being generated by inconsiderate car parking outside Weaverham Cricket Club. It appears to be the result of additional football fixtures being played by Weaverham Community Football Club at the cricket ground. The Clerk was requested to write to the Cricket Club requesting remedial action to prevent traffic congestion.  
97.
Apologies for Absence-none
98.
Declarations of Interest-no new declarations were made.   

99.
Approval of minutes of meeting of 17th October 2016–approved. 
100.
Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting of 17th October 2016 not dealt with elsewhere on this agenda
100.1
Shady Brook Lane-CW&C Cllr. Williams informed the meeting that consideration was being given by CW&C to making this road one way.
100.2
White stakes-grass verge, Lime Avenue. The Clerk reported that the white stakes installed in the verge outside a bungalow on Lime Avenue close to the junction with Withens Lane had been authorised by CW& C Highways Department.
100.3
Overhanging tree branches-Moretons Meade-CW&C Cllr. Paul Williams reported no progress on this problem.
100.4
 Overgrown hedgerow-field on right hand side of Wallerscote Road. It was reported that CW&C owned this land and intended to retain it given its potential use for social housing. Following discussion, the Clerk was instructed to write to CW&C expressing the Parish Council’s view that the ill-kempt appearance of this land set completely the wrong tone as visitors entered the village of Weaverham
100.5
Japanese knotweed infestation. CW&C Cllr. Williams reported that CW&C had two separate teams dealing with the knotweed problem on the A49 and that at Wyncroft Court adjacent to the Wheatsheaf car park. This was leading to confusion as to actual progress with treatment.
100.6
Northwich Road taxi rank decommissioning-CW&C Cllr. Paul Williams reported that it was now permissible to unbolt the taxi rank sign and thus achieve decommissioning to all intents and purposes.
101.
Finance & Personnel Committee

101.1
The minutes of the Finance Committee dated 9th November 2016 were received.
101.2
October Management Accounts-approved
101.3
Purchase of defibrillator cabinet in the sum of £590 plus VAT-approved
101.4
Purchase of replacement Christmas lighting and associated equipment:-

101.4.1

Lighting columns x 5 LITE Ltd, £1,675 plus VAT-approved
101.4.2

Main tree lights –MK Electrical, £531.87 plus VAT-approved

101.4.3

Barrier hire-Northwich Town Council, £300.00 plus VAT-approved
101.5
Further discussions with Marble Websites Ltd to redesign the Council website-approved
101.6
Installation of two “No Dogs Allowed” signs by Scorpio Sign in the sum of £98.47 plus VAT-approved 

101.7
Purchase and installation of two new swimming pool directional signs by CW&C in the sum of £477.00 plus VAT-approved
Note-the Clerk reported that the two signs at 101.6 above had been stolen. Replacements would be obtained (with stronger ties) and an insurance claim investigated. The incident has been reported to the Police-crime reference CC16361546.
102.
Environment Committee

102.1
The minutes of the Environment Committee meeting held on 2nd November were received.

102.2
Gorstage Lane speeding-see item 111.2 below. Clerk was instructed to write to Cllr Brian Clarke to request he attend the December Council meeting to discuss this serious matter and other matters of major concern to the Parish Council-e.g. changed CW&C stance regarding financial off-set for A49 roundabout maintenance.
102.3
Mott MacDonald traffic survey progress-Clerk reported that the CW&C Parking Strategy is due to public consultation on 25th November-information will be released then. A consultation event is planned for Weaverham on 10th January 2017.
103.
Planning Committee 

103.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 14th October 2016 were received.

103.2
The minutes of the meeting held on 28th October 2016 were received.
103.3
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th November were received.
103.4
Conservation Area infringements. It was reported that the sign outside the solicitors had been removed and that the barber’s illuminated pole has been disconnected. Thanks were expressed to Jill Faulkner-CW&C Planning Enforcement Officer.
104.
Youth Committee
104.1
Cllr Taylor reported that a proposed meeting with Weaverham High School had been cancelled at short notice. Cllr. Freeman agreed to investigate the reason for the cancellation.
105.
Property Committee
105.1
Has not met-Clerk to re-arrange postponed meeting following the scheduled visit to Wem on 30th November regarding the future management arrangements of the swimming pool
106.
Community Pride Committee
 106.1
Has not met. Cllr E. Bland updated the Council on the 2016 Community Pride results. Though not placed in the main event, the Parish Council did obtain a creditable second position in the Community Safety category. Councillors were asked to put their thoughts together regarding what can be done to improve the image of the village especially bearing in mind the parish was being let down by littering, dirty and damaged road signage and inconsiderate fly posting.  
Cllr J Bland left the meeting
107.
Weaverham, Cuddington & Acton Bridge Cemetery Committee
107.1
The minutes of the JCC meeting on 18th October were received. Cllr Reynolds pointed out he was present at this meeting but his attendance not recorded as such.

107.2
Cllr. Taylor noted that no reference was made in the minutes to a previous claim that 28 additional grave spaces could be created within the cemetery. Cllr Freeman agreed to look into this matter.   

108. 
Community Safety Action Group
108.1
Has not met-next meeting scheduled for 29th November at 3.30pm in the Community Centre. Cllr Moss expressed serious concern regarding inconsiderate parking outside the High School and the resulting dangers to school children at the start and end of the school day. Cllr Baird also expressed concern regarding speeding on Forest St. Clerk was requested to write to the Parking Enforcement Department at CW&C to draw attention to this serious matter.
109
Policing Matters

109.1
No Police representative attended or report received.
110.
Members meeting attended 

110.1
Cheshire Youth Commission-JT, CL

110.2
Armistice Day/Remembrance Sunday-WR, EB, PW, MB, GE, LB. 

110.3
Various Planning meetings-EB
111.
Any Other Business Considered Urgent by the Chairman
111.1
Venue for Parish and F&P Committee meetings. It was agreed that the December Parish Council and January F&P Committee would be held in the Community Centre pending a final decision regarding a permanent venue for these meetings.
111.2
Petition from residents of Gorstage Lane-see item102.2 above. A 27 name petition protesting about excessive speeding signed by 27 residents of Gorstage Lane was circulated.
111.3
Drug dealing. Cllr. Taylor expressed concern regarding drug dealing within the village. This was referred to the C.S.A.G.

111.4
Log of incidents. Clerk was requested to maintain a log of various incidents reported to the Council.
112.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters

(Standing Orders may be suspending in order that Cheshire West Cllrs may address the Council) 

CW&C Cllr. Paul Williams updated the Parish Council as follows:-

112.1
CW&C financial position. CW&C had an estimated £47m deficit as a result of central government funding cuts


112.2
A49 road. Rumble strips could provide a solution to excessive speeding on the A49 roundabout approaches


112.3
20/20A High St. Cllr Freeman asked why it had been delisted for Council Tax purposes

112.4
50 Russet Road-Parish Councillors believed this property was unoccupied and was a serious health a safety hazard. 
113.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)


113.1
Weaverham News. John Wilson (Weaverham Trust) requested the Parish Council continue to help pay for the Weaverham News via the precept. 

113.2
Tree survey work. John Wilson (Weaverham Trust) reported a significant in costs associated with tree survey work.

113.3
CW&C Heritage Forum. CW&C Williams mentioned that CW&C will be writing to residents reminding them of their responsibilities in this regard.

113.4
Fly tipping. An item regarding discouraging fly tipping will appear in the next edition of the Weaverham News.

113.5
 Car parking-Well Lane/Church St. Jane Sharples (Weaverham Trust) expressed concern regarding inconsiderate parking at the Well Lane/Church St. junction. Also the damaged wall at the Church St car park.
114.
Next meeting-12th December 2016 at 7pm in the Community Centre
Meeting ended at 8.45pm

